EXTERNAL REVIEW OF GOVERNANCE 2023
As a sixth form college corporation, Cirencester College is required to commission an external review of governance every three years.  This review must be carried out by an experienced governance expert, independent of the Governing Body, management, and staff of the college.  The review will consider:
· Governance structure, operation and performance
· Governance processes and decision making
· Effectiveness of governance support
· Compliance with mandatory requirements.
In addition, the Governing Body may specify an area where it wishes the reviewer to focus more detailed attention.  Stone King LLP was commissioned to carry out an external review of governance which took place in the early months of 2023 and reported to the Governing Body in June 2023.
The reviewer found that the governance of Cirencester College is effective with areas which require further development to ensure that good practice is sustained.  The governance model should be subject to regular review to ensure that it remains fit for purpose.

The reviewer found that there is a positive and respectful relationship between governors and staff at meetings.  Governors are positive about the college and challenge received is appropriate.
Ownership of the implementation of the recommendations of the review sits with the Search and Governance Committee and is a standing item on the agenda of each meeting.  It is intended that a further external review of governance will be commissioned during the 2026/2027.

   

 
  


